
Special Meeting of Windemere Township for Road Maintenance Bid Decision  

May 24, 2022 

 

The meeting was called to order at 6:30 PM by Chair Heidi Kroening.   Others present were Supervisors 

Mark Dunaski & Tony Bakhtiari,  Treasurer Ron Mossberg & Deputy Clerk Scott Danelski.  Also present 

were 7 residents and 6 participants via Zoom. 

Chair Kroening read the response from township attorney, Kevin Hofstad to inquiries made to him by 

Supervisors Dunaski and Bahktiari.  

 

 

A motion was made by Dunaski, seconded by Bahktiari that pursuant to the challenges with the contract 

and pursuant to the recommendation of our township attorney that the board reject all bids received on 

5/3/22 and take up at the next meeting the possibility of direct negotiations with contractors for 

services.  Vote Taken, Kroening – Aye, Dunaski – Aye, Bakhtiari - Aye.  Motion Passed  3/0. 

 

ADJOURN  :   

Motion made by Dunaski, seconded by Bahktiari to adjourn the meeting at 7:50 PM.  Roll Call Vote 

Taken, Kroening – Aye,  Dunaski – Aye, Bakhtiari  - Aye.  Motion Passed  3/0. 

                     

                                                

                                               

RESPECTFULLY  SUBMITTED  :                                                                      APPROVED  : 

 

 

 

Clerk, Cindy Woltjer                                                                                    Chair, Heidi Kroening 

 


